DISCLAIMER

Electronic versions of the exhibits in these minutes may not be complete.

This information is supplied as an informational service only and should not be relied upon as an official record.

Original exhibits are on file at the Legislative Counsel Bureau Research Library in Carson City.

Contact the Library at (775) 684-6827 or library@lcb.state.nv.us.

RANDALL K. EDWARDS

Chief Deputy, Civil Division

Civil Division Deputies
GABRIELLE CARR
TRACY CHASE
DONALD L. CHRISTENSEN
MARILYN CRAIG
KAREN SWANEY FRALEY
MICHAEL K. HALLEY
SUSAN BALL ROTHE
JONATHAN SHIPMAN
CREIG SKAU

Legal Researcher, LISA RILEY Paralegal, LINDA FOX FELKER

OFFICE OF THE CITY ATTORNEY PATRICIA A. LYNCH



March 7, 2003

KATHRINE I. BERNING Chief Deputy, Criminal Division

Criminal Division Deputies
ROSALBA I. ARANGO
LYNN BRANZELL
CAROLYN CRAMER
LEANNE KENDALL
PAMELA G. ROBERTS
HENRY SOTELO

Victim Advocates
LORI FRALICK
TERI GALVIN
SUZANNE RAMOS

Assemblyperson Bernie Anderson Chair, Assembly Judiciary Committee Nevada Assembly 401 S. Carson Street Carson City, NV 89701

RE: AB 97

Dear Chair Anderson:

As you are aware, Assembly Bill 97 proposes to make some changes in domestic violence laws. The purpose of this correspondence is to indicate to you that we are opposed to the changes for several reasons.

First, AB 97 proposes to take out the words, "a person with whom he is or was actually residing," and any reference to "household member." We strongly oppose this change. In a good number of our cases the victim is recanting or does not come to court because he/she has been intimidated by the batterer. In those cases, where we have an independent witness, such as a neighbor, who can verify that the parties are residing together, we are frequently able to continue to prosecute the case with excited utterances or the testimony of other witnesses. There are also occurrences where the parties are, in actuality, a gay couple who do not want to declare that status. Finally, a senior or anyone who resides with a caregiver, paid or unpaid, would be exempted from the protections of these domestic violence laws.

Section 4 of the bill proposes to change the penalty for domestic battery, allowing a minimum of two days jail or community service. As prosecutors, we believe that softening the penalty for domestic battery is inappropriate. Since domestic violence is about power and control over another person, it is important to the safety of the victim, and possibly others, to neutralize the defendant's access to the victim which can most effectively be done by removing the defendant from the community. It is also an important message to send to the batterers that society will not condone their behavior and that message is not conveyed by community service.

We appreciate your time and consideration of these issues.

Yours truly,

ASSEMBLY JUDICIARY

DATE: 3 10 03 ROOM: 3138 EXHIBIT M

SUBMITTED BY: PLYNCK & KBERNING

Patricia A. Lynch, Esq. Reno City Attorney

Kathrine I. Berning Chief Criminal Deputy

10/